Aberhafesp Community Council
www.aberhafesp.community-council.org.uk
Clerk: Rachel Hamer – aberhafespcommunitycouncil@hotmail.com
Minutes of Aberhafesp Community Council meeting held on Wednesday 12th March 2025 at Aberhafesp Community Centre.

1. Welcome
2. Apologies
3. Declaration of Interest
4. Members of the public speaking session (15 minutes maximum)
5. Minutes of previous meeting
6. Matters arising
7. Financial Update
1) Bank reconciliation
2) Application for Unity Trust bank update
3) Invoices for payment
8. Planning 25/0217/NAR Discharge of section 106 Ty-Nant Aberhafesp
9. Correspondence
1) 20mph review from PCC
10. Other Issues

Present: Cllrs. A Nutting (chair), G Green (vice), N Hamer, R Jones, C Cllr J Yeomans, Mrs R Hamer (clerk)

1. Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2. Apologies – Cllr. J Hopkins
3. Declaration of Interest – None
4. No public present
5. Minutes of previous meeting – minutes were accepted as a true record and signed by chair.
6. Matters arising – Land at Capel Bethel – Approved.  Highways have confirmed that traffic surveys would need to be done in Bwlch y Ffridd.
7. Financial Update 
1) Bank Reconciliation – Bank £7111.02 – Dividends £2562.59 clerk noted there was one more dividend payment before the end of the financial year.
2) Application for Unity Trust Account – They have requested a business plan, 6 months bank statements and a copy of our standing orders.  They also requested proof of identity documents for Cllr Nutting.  Clerk to arrange.
3) Invoices for payment – Spanglefish (website) £78.00, OVW membership £90.00, Clerk expenses £25.82.  All approved for payment.
4) It was decided to ask Sian Griffiths to do the internal audit this year.  Cllr Nutting to arrange.
8. Planning – It was decided to send in the usual response to section 106 removals – That the Council object to the removal.  Clerk to send response to planning.
9. Correspondence
1) 20mph review from PCC – No Comments
10. Other Issues – C Cllr. Yeomans reported that the corner by school house, PCC would not do anything, no curbs, stones etc.  He also reported that carers traveling to a residents house had reported the potholes on the road to the property.  C Cllr Yeomans also wanted to thank Cllr. Pryce for removing the dangerous over hanging branch.
Chair noted that there was CPR and Defib training on Saturday 22nd March at 10am at the Community Centre.  As many Community Centre users were encouraged to attend.

No further issues chair closed the meeting at 8.10pm






